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2. AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION NO.

See Block 14

4. REQUISITION/PURCHASE REQ. NO. 5. PROJECT NO. (If applicable)

6. ISSUED BY CODE SPE300 7. ADMINISTERED BY (If other than Item 6) CODE

8. NAME AND ADDRESS OF CONTRACTOR (No., street, county, State and ZIP Code)

CODE FACILITY CODE

SPE30022R0007

X

2021 NOV 24

10A. MODIFICATION OF CONTRACT/ORDER NO.

10B. DATED (SEE ITEM 13)

11. THIS ITEM ONLY APPLIES TO AMENDMENTS OF SOLICITATIONS

The above numbered solicitation is amended as set forth in Item 14. The hour and date specified for receipt of OffersX  is extended, X is not extended.

or (c) By separate letter or telegram which includes a reference to the solicitation and amendment numbers. FAILURE OF YOUR ACKNOWLEDGMENT TO BE RECEIVED AT THE PLACE 
DESIGNATED FOR THE RECEIPT OF OFFERS PRIOR TO THE HOUR AND DATE SPECIFIED MAY RESULT IN REJECTION OF YOUR OFFER. If by virtue of this amendment you 
desire to change an offer already submitted, such change may be made by telegram or letter, provided each telegram or letter makes reference to the solicitation 
 and this amendment, and is received prior to the opening hour and date specified.

1 copies of the amendment; (b) By acknowledging receipt of this amendment on each copy of the offer submitted;

Offers must acknowledge receipt of this amendment prior to the hour and date specified in the solicitation or as amended, by one of the following methods:

12. ACCOUNTING AND APPROPRIATION DATA (If required)

  A. THIS CHANGE ORDER IS ISSUED PURSUANT TO: (Specify authority) THE CHANGES SET FORTH IN ITEM 14 ARE MADE IN THE CONTRACT ORDER NO.  
       IN ITEM 10A.

B. THE ABOVE NUMBERED CONTRACT/ORDER IS MODIFIED TO REFLECT THE ADMINISTRATIVE CHANGES (such as changes in paying office, appropriation 
date, etc. ) SET FORTH IN ITEM 14, PURSUANT TO THE AUTHORITY OF FAR 43.103(b).

C. THIS SUPPLEMENTAL AGREEMENT IS ENTERED INTO PURSUANT TO AUTHORITY OF:

 E. IMPORTANT: Contractor is not, is required to sign this document and return copies to issuing office.

14. DESCRIPTION OF AMENDMENT/MODIFICATION (Organized by UCF section headings, including solicitation/contract subject matter where feasible.)

Except as provided herein, all terms and conditions of the document referenced in Item 9A or 10A, as heretofore changed, remains unchanged and in full force and effect.

15A NAME AND TITLE OF SIGNER (Type or print)

NSN 7540-01-152-8070 
Previous edition unusable

STANDARD FORM 30 (REV. 10-83) 
Prescribed by GSA FAR (48 CFR) 53.243

16B. UNITED STATES OF AMERICA15B. CONTRACTOR/OFFEROR

(Signature of Contracting Officer)(Signature of person authorized to sign)

16A. NAME AND TITLE OF CONTRACTING OFFICER (Type or print)

(a) By completing Items 8 and 15, and returning

DLA TROOP SUPPORT 
DIRECTORATE OF SUBSISTENCE 
700 ROBBINS AVENUE 
PHILADELPHIA PA  19111-5096 

 15C. DATE SIGNED 16C. DATE SIGNED

D. OTHER (Specify type of modification and authority)

01/20/2022
3. EFFECTIVE DATE

See Attached Continuation Sheet(s).

(X)

CHECK ONE

9A. AMENDMENT OF SOLICITATION NO.

9B. DATED (SEE ITEM 11) 

13. THIS APPLIES ONLY TO MODIFICATIONS OF CONTRACTS/ORDERS. 
      IT MODIFIES THE CONTRACT/ORDER NO. AS DESCRIBED IN ITEM 14.
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1)STANDARD FORM SF1449, item 10. This acquisition is UNRESTRICTED. It is not set aside for small business.  
 
2)Remove and Replace Addendum to FAR 52.212-1 on page 56: 
 
Remove: 
 
Addendum to 52.212-1  
 
The following paragraphs of 52.212-1 are amended as indicated below:  
  1.Paragraph (b), Submission of Offers.  
 
     a.See pages 5-8, for any specific instructions on how to submit your offer if mailed or hand carried and see 
pages 37-41 for proposal submission information.  
 
     b.Facsimile and e-mail offers are NOT authorized forms of transmission for submission of initial proposals or 
revisions to initial proposals (if necessary) submitted in response to this solicitation. If deemed necessary by the 
Contracting Officer, the Government reserves the right to conduct negotiations for the subject acquisition. All 
responses to discuss/negotiations, including Final Proposal revisions shall be in a form of communication customary in 
the industry for transmitting information to include phone, facsimile transmission, letter, in-person and e-mail.  
 
  2.Paragraph (c), Period for Acceptance of Offers, is revised as follows:  
 
  Period of acceptance is 180 days.  
 
  3.Paragraph (h), Multiple Awards, is revised to add the following:  
 
The Government intends to make one (1) award, for each Group based on the technically acceptable offer with the lowest 
aggregate evaluated price. In the event that one offeror is the awardee for more than one Group, the award for more 
than one Group may be issued under a single contract. Offerors shall submit their best proposal for each Group 
independently due to the Government's right to make separate awards for Groups 1 and 2. Offerors are required to offer 
on and properly substantiate pricing for all items in the Schedule of Items for each Group; failure to do so may 
result in exclusion from award consideration. 
 
Replace with: 
 
Addendum to FAR 52.212-1 
 
The following paragraphs of 52.212-1 are amended as indicated below: 
 
  1. Paragraph (b). Submission of offers. 
 
See Standard Form 1449 (Continuation Sheet), on page 3, for any specific instructions on how to submit your offer if 
mailed, hand carried or faxed (when authorized).  
 
E-mailed offers are authorized for this solicitation. E-mailed offers that fail to furnish required representations, 
or information, or that reject any of the terms, conditions and provisions of the solicitations, may be excluded from 
consideration. E-mailed offers must contain the required signatures. The Government reserves the right to make award 
solely on the e-mailed offer. However, if requested to do so by the Contracting Officer, the apparently successful 
offeror agrees to promptly submit the complete original signed proposal. The Government will not be responsible for 
any failure attributable to the transmission or receipt of the e-mailed offer. 
 
  2. Paragraph (c) Period for acceptance of offers. 
 
Period of acceptance is 90 days. 
 
  3. Paragraph (e) Multiple offers. 
 
Alternative commercial items may not be considered for award on this instant acquisition, however, may be utilized for 
market research on future requirements. 
 
  4. Paragraph (h) Multiple awards. 
 
The Government intends to make one award. 
 
3)Remove and Replace Addendum to FAR 52.212-2 on page 61: 
 
Remove:  
 
Addendum to FAR 52.212-2 
 
The following paragraphs of 52.212-2 are amended or added as indicated below: 
 
  (a) The Government will award a contract(s) resulting from this solicitation to the responsible offeror(s) whose 
offer(s) conforming to the solicitation will be most advantageous to the Government, price and other factors 
considered. Lowest Price Technically Acceptable (LPTA) source selection procedures will be used as the source 
selection method in this procurement. The following factors shall be used to evaluate offers: 
 
  1. Technical Acceptability - A technically acceptable offer is an offer that takes no exceptions to the terms and 
conditions in the solicitation and complies fully with all submission requirements, including submissions relating to 
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the two subfactors listed below. A proposal that takes exception to solicitation terms and conditions or that fails to 
comply with all submission requirements may be deemed technically unacceptable and, thus, may be found ineligible, and 
removed from further consideration, for the award. By submitting a proposal with no exceptions, an offeror is 
confirming it possesses the necessary facilities, equipment, technical skills and capacity to successfully provide all 
items required by this solicitation. The following sub-factors will be evaluated and must be found acceptable for a 
proposal to be eligible for award: 
 
  A. Perishable Agricultural Commodities Act (PACA) License - The offeror shall possess and submit proof of a valid 
current PACA license. 
 
  B. Good Agricultural Practices (GAP) and Good Handling Practices (GHP) Audit - The offeror shall submit a valid, 
current USDA GAP/GHP audit report / certificate covering a full range of fresh fruits and vegetables for each place of 
performance identified in the offeror's proposal. The audit report must demonstrate a passing score, and specifically 
passing in the following parts: General, Wholesale Distribution (6) and Preventive Food Defense (7). In lieu of a USDA 
GAP/GHP audit report / certificate, the offeror may submit an audit report / certificate conducted by a recognized 
private independent third-party certifying company certifying to an industry recognized food safety standard that 
exceeds all aspects of the USDA GAP/GHP audit report / certificate requirements. The audit report(s) must demonstrate 
that a passing score(s) was/were received. NOTE: Offerors relying on a non-USDA GAP/GHP audit report / certificate 
must agree to have a USDA GAP/GHP audit report / certificate for each place of performance by the start of contract 
performance. 
  
  2. Pricing - Pricing is required for all items found in the Schedule of Items (for each Group, if applicable) and 
for all tiers. Failure to offer pricing for all items and failing to properly substantiate all pricing for all tiers 
may result in a proposal being removed from consideration for award as technically unacceptable. The Government will 
perform an aggregate price analysis on all items found in the Schedule of Items (for each Group, if applicable). To 
determine an offeror's Evaluated Aggregate Price, the Weighted Aggregate Distribution Price will be added to the 
Aggregate Delivered Price. Please refer to paragraph (d) of this provision for further details regarding these price 
components. The award(s) will be made on the basis of the lowest Evaluated Aggregate Price (for each Group, if 
applicable) of proposals meeting or exceeding the acceptability standards for non-price factors. The Government 
reserves the right to remove item(s) from the Schedule of Items or do a common item comparison if offerors do not 
submit pricing for all items. Prior to award, the offered prices of the presumptive awardee(s) will be evaluated on an 
individual line-item basis to determine whether each price is fair and reasonable using analytical techniques deemed 
appropriate by the Contracting Officer in her/his complete discretion. 
 
  (b) Options are not included in this solicitation. 
 
  (c) A written notice of award or acceptance of an offer, mailed or otherwise furnished to the successful offeror 
within the time for acceptance specified in the offer, shall result in a binding contract without further action by 
either party. Before the offer's specified expiration time, the Government may accept an offer (or part of an offer), 
whether or not there are negotiations after its receipt, unless a written notice of withdrawal is received before 
award. 
 
  (d) Price Components: 
 
  1. Weighted Aggregate Distribution Price: 
 
Aggregate Distribution Price is obtained by first multiplying the proposed distribution price for each item in the 
Schedule of Items by the item's estimated quantity to calculate the total distribution price for each item. Then, the 
total distribution prices of all items will be added together to determine the total distribution price for tier 1. 
The total distribution price for each subsequent tier will also be calculated. The total distribution prices for all 
tiers will be added together to determine the Aggregate Distribution Price. The Aggregate Distribution Price is then 
multiplied by a weighting factor of 6 to arrive at the Weighted Aggregate Distribution Price. Note: the weighting 
factor is applied only to the overall Aggregate Distribution Price (not on a line item basis), and is to be used for 
evaluation purposes only. The Government's use of a weighting factor of 6 for distribution pricing is done in order to 
more accurately balance the significance of the pricing components and their respective impact on any subsequent 
contract(s) issued under this solicitation. 
 
  2. Aggregate Delivered Price: 
 
The Aggregate Delivered Price is obtained by first multiplying the proposed delivered price of each item in the 
Schedule of Items by the item's estimated quantity to calculate the total delivered price for each item. Then, the 
total delivered prices of all items will be added together to determine the total delivered price for tier 1. The 
total delivered price for each subsequent tier will also be calculated. The total delivered prices for all tiers will 
be added together to determine the Aggregate Delivered Price. 
 
  3. Evaluated Aggregate Price: 
 
The Evaluated Aggregate Price is obtained by adding the Weighted Aggregate Distribution Price and and Aggregate 
Delivered Price together. 
 
  4. For purposes of the Price Proposal Evaluation, Weighted Aggregate Distribution Price and Aggregate Delivered 
Price are considered equal. This equality is accounted for mathematically by applying a weighting factor of 6 (based 
on current Government data) to the Aggregate Distribution Price. 
 
Replace with: 
 
ADDENDUM to FAR 52.212-2, Evaluation of Commercial Items 
 
  (a) The Government will award contract(s) resulting from this solicitation to the responsible offeror(s) whose offer
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(s) conforming to the solicitation will be most advantageous to the Government, price and other factors considered. 
Lowest Price Technically Acceptable (LPTA) source selection procedures will be used as the source selection method in 
this procurement. The following factors shall be used to evaluate offers: 
 
  1. Technical Acceptability - A technically acceptable offer is an offer that takes no exceptions to the terms and 
conditions in the solicitation and complies fully with all submission requirements. A proposal that takes exception to 
solicitation terms and conditions or that fails to comply with all submission requirements may be deemed technically 
unacceptable and, thus, may be found ineligible, and removed from further consideration, for the award. By submitting 
a proposal with no exceptions, an offeror is confirming it possesses the necessary facilities, equipment, technical 
skills and capacity to successfully provide all items required by this solicitation. 
 
  2. Pricing - Pricing is required for all items found in the Schedule of Items (for each Group, if applicable) and 
for all tiers. Failure to offer pricing for all items and for all tiers may result in a proposal being removed from 
consideration for award as technically unacceptable. The Government will perform an aggregate  price analysis for all 
items found in the Schedule of Items (for each Group, if applicable). To determine an offeror’s evaluated aggregate 
price, the estimated quantities in the Schedule of Items will be multiplied by the unit prices to determine the lowest 
aggregate price, (for each Group, if applicable) to the Government. Offered prices, on an individual line item basis, 
will be evaluated to determine fair and reasonableness. 
 
The award(s) will be made on the basis of the lowest Evaluated Aggregate Price (for each Group, if applicable) of 
proposals meeting or exceeding the acceptability standards for non-price factors. The Government reserves the right to 
remove item(s) from the Schedule of Items or do a common item comparison if offerors do not submit pricing for all 
items. Prior to award, the offered prices of the presumptive awardee(s) will be evaluated on an individual line-item 
basis to determine whether each price is fair and reasonable using analytical techniques deemed appropriate by the 
Contracting Officer in her/his complete discretion. 
 
  (b) Options are not included in this solicitation. 
  (c) A written notice of award or acceptance of an offer, mailed or otherwise furnished to the successful offeror 
within the time for acceptance specified in the offer, shall result in a binding contract without further action by 
either party. Before the offer’s specified expiration time, the Government may accept an offer (or part of an offer), 
whether or not there are negotiations after its receipt, unless a written notice of withdrawal is received before 
award. 
 
4)All other terms and conditions of the contract remain unchanged.


